MDOC Committee Meeting May 13th 2013

Held at Burnage Rugby Club 

Minutes
1.  Present: David McCann (Chair), Margaret Gregory (Secretary), Sue Birkinshaw, John Britton, Julie Brook, Steve Dempsey, Stephen Fellbaum, Andrew Gregory, Trevor Hindle, Steve Lang, Peter Lomas
2.  Apologies: Matthew Fellbaum, Frank Rose, Eddie Speak Kath Speak
3. Minutes of the last meeting: These were circulated and agreed.

4. Matters Arising.


Raising the quality of events (minute 8).  The actions from April are outstanding and will be completed by the Chairman.
5. Financial Report: The accounts for April have been circulated and were available at the meeting.

The total in the current account had dropped to £115.21 and money has therefore been transferred from the deposit account.  More income is expected in the next few months as the summer event programme is underway.

6. Minibus Accounts: The accounts for the minibus have been received from Dave Mawdsley.  The minibus maintenance costs have not risen in the last year, but the cost of fuel has increased.  The club is subsidizing the bus by about £1,200 a year. We agree that the charge per mile should be increased to 7p for adults, it will be free for a child accompanied by a paying adult.  Extra children will pay 3p a mile.  The charges for group bookings will be increased proportionately. The revised charges will apply from June 1st 2013.
7. Events:


*Twin Peak 2013, 26th& 27th October, Macclesfield Forest and Stockport.  The revised Stockport map is almost complete.  The Woodbank Park needs revising (Action Sue).  Trevor Roberts is checking out parking for Macclesfield Forest.  Parking for Stockport has been agreed with British Gas at their offices opposite the park entrance, in exchange for a donation to Great Ormond Street Hospital. (Donations to be collected at the gate).

*Twin Peak 2014, June 14th & 15th, Watergrove and City of Manchester.  Margaret Gregory will be responsible for liaison with Manchester Council and property managers in the area.  We will recommend the use of public transport to the event.  MG will explore the use of the Y Club for toilets, showers and indoor storage of participants’ kit.  Sue has received offers from planners but not yet from an organizer.  Offers to plan Watergrove have also been received.


*Twin Peak 2015, May 30th & 31st, Place Fell and Angle Tarn Pikes.  Angle Tarn Pikes must be ready in case it is needed for Lakes 2014 therefore a planner must be appointed soon.


*Countryside Score. The first three events have been arranged, details of the final one are being finalized.

*Night Street League.  Grahame Crawshaw has submitted a report showing that plans for next season are well advanced. There will be a total of 8 events, 7 new areas with the same format but a revised scoring system.  Next season’s events will be on Tuesdays and Thursdays, but participants from running clubs might favour Wednesdays. Committee was divided on this as the Wednesday run was felt to be an important part of club life.  Tony Hulme, ‘Running Bear’ is giving the Night Street League two trophies for the best male and female runners using the handicap scoring system. The Chairman will write giving our thanks.

*Greater Manchester Schools Score Event, July 2nd, Bramall Park.  Pete Lomas is coordinating our input to this, maps and courses are arranged.  Pete will ask for additional help from members if required.


*CompassSport Cup, 1st Round, February 16th, Irwell Valley.  A planer and organizer are still needed.  Sue has made contact with some of the landowners and managers for permission.


*Footpath Relay, June 8th, Bakewell. Andrew Gregory is the organiser and coordinator of the MDOC team, Steve Lang the planner.  A fair number of members have expressed interest in running or helping but confirmation of these expressions of interest are needed.


*Bosley Cloud, December 8th.  This is a possible event, but there was some uncertainty as to our capacity to hold additional events. (Sue to follow through).


*Lyme Park Charity Event 2014.  Steve Lang is the planner in aid of The Everest Marathon Fund http://www.everestmarathon.org.uk/index.php/everest-marathon-fund    which supports a number of charities providing health care, education and other resources for the Nepalese.  An organiser is needed. There was some discussion about the likely requirement to pay the BOF levy (Treasurer to follow up)

8. Community orienteering.  We agree that MDOC will meet the costs of £47.50 per person for members who are willing to help run Community Orienteering sessions to attend the course to be run by Dan Riley.  We expect that some of these people will also need to undertake First Aid training. (Dave McCann to check).  Dave McCann and Steve Dempsey will model the cost of continuing to provide Clubnight with different leader arrangements.  If the leadership is being provided by a number of different people there will need to be a ‘series coordinator’.  The summer programme is now underway using outdoor venues.

9. Training.  We thank Vicky Thornton for the encouragement she is giving to younger juniors, in particular the links with the N.W. Junior Squad.

10. Equipment. SELOC are asking to borrow equipment for the Salford and Manchester event. We understand that the normal charge for borrowing SI boxes is £1 each (Eddie Speak manages this). We agree to the loan of kites, trestles, gripples etc. for about 70 control sites, at a hire charge of £25 with replacement costs for any lost or damaged.

11. Après-O tops. We agree to buy the tops we already have and sell to members. Trevor will order further garments as required. The cost will be about £20 each.

12. AOB.  Torkington Park Community Activity Day, Pete Lomas will follow up and ask for assistance as required.
Next meeting: Monday June 10th at Burnage Rugby Club
